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28TH SESSION OF THE UPR WORKING GROUP
6TH – 17TH NOVEMBER, 2017

REPORT OF THE WORKING GROUP ON THE UNIVERSAL 

PERIODIC REVIEW OF SRI LANKA
STATEMENT BY GHANA DELIVERED BY MISS RHEENA ARTHUR,

ON WEDESDAY 15TH NOVEMBER, 2017

Mr. President, 

Ghana extends a warm welcome to the delegation of Sri Lanka to the UPR Working Group, and we appreciate the wide consultations that went into the preparation of the national report just presented. 

Ghana commends the progress made by the Government of Sri Lanka to widen the country’s democratic frontiers and respect for human rights since coming into office in 2015. We welcome the ratification of the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities, and the commitment by the Government to find lasting solutions to the complex post-armed conflict challenges. 

Ghana recommends to Sri Lanka the following:

i. Ratify the OP-CAT as soon as possible;
ii. Consider undertaking a review of domestic laws with the view to 

guaranteeing equality between men and women, including laws that govern the rights of succession with respect to land permits and grants, and the absence of a minimum age for marriage under Muslim law; and 
iii. Consider a large-scale transfer of land for civilian use in the 
Northern and Eastern Provinces of the country. 
Ghana wishes Sri Lanka a successful review process.

I thank you.        

